At a meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals of the City of Joliet, Illinois, held Thursday, December 18, 2008, at the hour of 1:30 p.m. in the Municipal Building, 150 West Jefferson Street, Joliet, Illinois with the following members present:    

Mr. Charles Graham (Chair Pro-Tem) 

Ms. Christine Merriman

Ms. Denise Powers   
Mr. Jim Riggs                           

Absent:

Mr. Ed Hennessy (Chair) 

Mr. Paul Briese
Ms. Elizabeth Nevarez
Mr. Fisher stated that the following petition was withdrawn:

Mr. Fisher requested that the following petition(s) be tabled:

Thereupon the following matters were heard by the Zoning Board of Appeals:

THIS PETITION WAS HEARD OUT OF ORDER AS LISTED ON THE AGENDA.

PETITION          

Mr. Fisher read the staff report into the record.

Chairman Charles Graham swore in                   

Chairman Charles Graham asked if anyone wished to speak in favor of the petition and no one came forward.                                   

Chairman Charles Graham asked if anyone wished to speak in opposition to the petition and no one came forward.                                   

Chairman Charles Graham closed the petition and asked the board for a discussion and a vote.                                              

Mr. Briese moved to approve the petition and Mr. Graham seconded the motion, which passed with 4 aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Graham, Merriman, Nevarez, Powers, Riggs and Hennessy.      

Petition 2008- was approved with four aye votes.
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PETITION 2008-: 

Mr. Fisher read the staff report into the record.

Chairman Charles Graham swore in                   

Chairman Charles Graham asked if anyone wished to speak in favor of the petition and no one came forward.                                   

Chairman Charles Graham asked if anyone wished to speak in opposition to the petition and no one came forward.                                   

Chairman Charles Graham closed the petition and asked the board for a discussion and a vote.                                              

Mr. Briese moved to approve the petition and Mr. Carruthers seconded the motion, which passed with 4 aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Graham, Merriman, Nevarez, Powers, and Hennessy.         

Petition 2008- was approved with four aye votes.

Chairman Charles Graham asked for a verbal approval of the minutes of the November 20, 2008 meeting and this passed unanimously with a verbal vote.                                 

Chairman Charles Graham asked for a verbal vote to adjourn the meeting and the Board unanimously approved the motion to adjourn.                       

cc: S. Mufich, Neighborhood Services
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